
 

 
 
20th September 2018 
 
Our Reference: LLH 59904 
 
 
Campbelltown City Council 
PO Box 57 
CAMPBELLTOWN NSW 2560 
 
Attention:  General Manager 
 
 
Re:  Draft Planning Proposal 500/2018/E-LEPA 
 Lot 71 DP 706546 St Andrews Rd  
 Gas Pipeline  
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Reference is made to Minutes of the Local Planning Panel meeting held on 25th July 2018 in 
respect of the Planning Proposal being progress over the above mention site. In particular 
Item 8a) of the Panel Decision requires information with regard to the potential impact of the 
proposed residential development footprint on an existing gas pipeline located on adjacent 
land. 
 
Background    
 
The proposed residential development is restricted to the western portion of the subject lot. 
A copy of the proposed residential development is attached as “Plan A”. An Easement for 
Pipeline (20.0m wide) exists to the immediate eastern extent of the residential development 
footprint. The easement is edged in red on the attached “Plan A” 
 
The gas pipeline traversing the site is detailed on Jemena plans obtained by a Dial Before 
You Dig enquiry. Copies of the Jemena plans are attached as “Plan B”. 
 
Assessment of Impact 
 
The proposed rear of the residential allotments on the eastern extremity of the site are 
located approximately 10.0m away from the location of the Easement for Pipeline. 
Accordingly, there will not be any affectation to the gas pipeline from future housing / 
residential allotments. 
 
A triple cell 675 ØRCP stormwater line is intended to discharge from the proposed 
residential subdivision to a stormwater quality basin, the stormwater line will cross the gas 
pipeline. The stormwater line is depicted on “Plan A”.  
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In respect of the stormwater line, the proponent will be required to undertake consultation 
with Jemena to establish the required design and protection strategies. A Safety 
Management Plan and engineering design in accordance with Jemena document Guideline 
to Designing, Constructing and Operating Around Existing AS2885 Natural Gas Pipelines 
GAS-960-GL-PL-001 will be developed for any necessary physical protection works of the 
gas pipeline All construction will be undertaken under the supervisor of Jemena 
representatives.  
 
This consultation and protection strategy process is a standard procedure for Jemena gas 
pipelines and is regularly undertaken in similar circumstances.  
 
In summary, it is considered that the gas pipeline will not be adversely affected and it will not 
pose a significant impediment to the proposed residential subdivision.   
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
CRAIG & RHODES PTY LTD 
 

 

 
Greg Morgan 
General Manager - Development 

 

Attachments: 

Plan A – Layout Plan 

Plan B – Jemena Gas 
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